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203.
Mr G B D McIntosh to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
When will the water purification facility at Tugela ferry be transferred to the Umzinyathi district municipality;

(2)
Whether this facility will supply potable water to the Sampofu water supply scheme at Tugela ferry?

N1494E

---oOo---

REPLY: 

(1)
The water purification facility at Tugela Ferry is currently managed by the Provincial Department of Works in KwaZulu-Natal and forms part of the Transfer Programme of transferring all works managed by them to the uMzinyathi District Municipality over the next five to six months.


(2)

The Treatment Plant at Tugela Ferry is already struggling to cope with water supply to the current area of demand and needs major upgrading.  A new treatment plant has therefore been included into the Sampofo Scheme, that will once completed, also supply the town of Tugela Ferry and all rural areas in the vicinity.  Significant advantage of scale, resulting in better affordability for high level consumers and the uMzinyathi District Municipality Free Basic Water Programme, will result from this.  The current water purification facility at Tugela Ferry will thereafter be decommissioned and removed.
